Gloria Cobb P.O. Box 628 Lac du Flambeau, Wi 54538

October 16, 2024

Town of Lac du Flambeau ATTN: Mr. Matt Gaulke, Chairman 109 Old Abe Road, P.O. Box 68 Lac du Flambeau, WI 54538

RE: Necessary Relinquishment of Board Membership

Dear Chairman Gaulke:

As you may be aware, I was recently elected to serve as a member of the Lac du Flambeau Tribal Council. As a result, I must regretfully resign my position as a Supervisor for the Town of Lac du Flambeau. Although I have in the past served simultaneously on the Town Board and the Tribal Council, I do not believe that it would be ethical for me to do so at this time, due to the Roads Issue. That issue is obviously one of the most significant facing the Town at this time, and one that I feel very strongly about. Unfortunately, by virtue of my membership on the Tribal Council, I would have to abstain from voting as a Town Board member on any matters related to the Roads Issue. Because of the small size of the Town Board, it would be patently unfair to the citizens of the Town of Lac du Flambeau for me to remain as a member unless I could fully represent their best interests by voting on all matters, without constraint.

I have enjoyed working with you during my time as a member of the Town Board, and I will remain committed to the betterment of our community. I'm honored that I was able to represent the community for 6 years. I hope to return to the Town Board to once again represent the residents of the Town of Lac du Flambeau, when the Roads Issue is resolved or is no longer an impediment to my service.

I wish you and the wonderful citizens of the Town of Lac du Flambeau all of you the best.

Respectfully,

Gloria Cobb